From: RSOL of Virginia <info@rsolvirginia.org>

Date: Mon, Dec 27, 2010 at 10:22 AM

Subject: VCSC 2010 Report

To: undisclosed-recipients

Virginia Supporters,

As you know I attend and monitor the meetings and studies not only by the Virginia Crime Commission but also by the Virginia Criminal Sentencing Commission.

The VCSC is not a Legislative branch as the VCC is, it's a Judicial branch. They mainly conduct studies and gather data on sentencing guidelines in Virginia.

The VCSC Annual Report is released every December 1st after they've had their four yearly meetings.

If the Commission recommends any changes to Virginia's sentencing guidelines it automatically becomes law the following July 1st. UNLESS a Virginia Legislator proposes a bill at the upcoming General Assembly to stop the commissions proposal and that legislation must be passed during that General Assembly session AND then the Governor must sign it, otherwise the VCSC's recommendation becomes law that July. 

At the September 20, 2010 the Executive Director mentioned 2 issues they wanted to explore that we’d be interested in.
By the November 8, 2010 meeting they had determined one of the two issues would need many months of research to determine if it could be pursued.

But they were proceeding with the recommendation to

Add Sex Offender Registry violations to the Virginia Sentencing Guidelines.

The reasons are:

The Virginia General Assembly has revisited Chapter 9 of Title 9.1 (Sex Offender and Crimes Against Minors Registry Act) several times in recent years.

1.     The 2008 GA, the crimes requiring registration were restructured.

2.     The 2007 GA, the information required of registrants was expanded and the list of crimes requiring registration was expanded and reorganized.

3.     The 2006 GA, added to the list of offenses requiring registration and increased the penalties for second SOR violations. In addition the code was changed to allow Juvenile and   Domestic Relations courts to require a juvenile who has been adjudicated delinquent for a Registry offense to register.

According to the Circuit Court CAIS database for fiscal years 2008 and 2009 there were 829 felony convictions for registry violations. For 646 of these the registry violation was the most serious offense at sentencing.

So, the VCSC had to wait for time to pass after the 2006, 2007 and 2008 GA's to have this data to determine how it's affected sentencing.

This addition is really administrative and we are not opposing it.

The 2010 VCSC report is attached to this e-mail for those of you who crave data. The report isn’t even posted on the VCSC website yet I had to request it a week ago when the December 1st due date came and went and it still wasn’t posted.

Mary

